	CONSULTATION SUMMARY 



	

	Case reference number(s) 

	2015/0937/P


	Case Officer: 
	Application Address: 

	Shane O'Donnell


	Flat B, 84 Parkway 

London 

NW1 7AN



	Proposal(s)

	Erection of a first floor rear extension to a first floor apartment (revised description)


	Representations 



	Consultations: 
	No. notified


	10
	No. of responses


	3

	No. of objections

No of comments

No of support
	2
1
0

	Summary of representations 

(Officer response(s) in italics)


	The owner/occupier of No 86 Parkway (ground floor) have objected to the application on the following grounds:

· The proposed extension would reduce the amount of natural light falling upon ground floor rooflights of the dental surgery
(Response: The revised design reduces the impact of the bulk and mass in relation to the ground floor rooflights by reducing the width of the proposed extension at its furthest depth of 4 metres, it is considered that the impact of this additional bulk will have an acceptable impact in the context of the impact existing built form) 

· The proposed extension would create additional overlooking views of the ground floor dentist surgery 

(Response: the additional rear window is stepped in from the shared boundary and given the existing built angles would result in creating oblique views of the ground floor of No. 86)) 
· An application for the proposed development has been previously assessed and refused under planning application 2013/0389/P on grounds of both impact on residential amenity and impact on the character of the host building and surrounding conservation area. 
(Response: It is considered that the revised design address successfully respond to the previous reasons for refusal as expanded upon in informative 1) 

· A fence has been erected recently that deceives over the existing impact of the built form.

(Response: The impact of proposed extension was assessed on neighbouring dwellings, the existing of the impact of the boundary fence was not a contributing factor in making the officer’s recommendation) 
The owner/occupier of No’s 86 Parkway(first floor)have objected to the application on the following grounds:

-There are outstanding planning enforcement issues in relation to roof extension of No 84 Parkway 

(Response: the proposal to be assessed is a first floor rear extension, a roof extension is not part of this proposal) 
-The proposal will block out light on No. 86 first floor rear window as well as create a sense of enclosure as per the refusal of application 2013/0389/P

(Response: The proposed design has been amended to reduce the impact on rear elevation and rear windows of No. 86) 
-The building of the proposed extension will result in further disruption to neighbouring tenants.

(Response: The proposed development will still need adhere to the relevant building regulations and the permissible hours of work in a residential area. Possible past breaches of regulations or speculation on future breaches cannot form part of the material planning considerations of this application)
· A fence has been erected recently that deceives over the existing impact of the built form.

(Response: The impact of proposed extension was assessed on neighbouring dwellings, the existing of the impact of the boundary fence was not a contributing factor in making the officer’s recommendation) 


	Recommendation:- 

Grant planning permission


